ROWLEDGE CRICKET CLUB

THE 2021 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  -  22nd February 2022 
 7.00 PM VIA ZOOM
Minutes
1. President’s Welcome    









David Gill, outgoing President summarised his long- standing history and thanked the club and offered his ongoing support.
2. Apologies for Absence
Chris Yates Snr, Christine Bellinger, Jim Marshall, Johnathan Dolland, Wyatt Ramsdale, Yvonne Cleminson 

3. To approve the Minutes of 2020 AGM








The minutes of the 2020 AGM were approved.

Proposed – Mike Hinchcliffe
Seconded – Haidee Goodwin
4. To receive the Chairman’s 2021 Report






 

Carl Baker mentioned his Chairman’s report that he submitted prior to the meeting for members to read. Carl thanked the committee for all their hard work.

Proposed – Tim Wheatley
Seconded – Mike Hinchcliffe

5. To receive, approve and adopt the accounts for 2021, with the Examiner’s report

 
Richard Westaway mentioned his Treasurers Summary report that he submitted prior to the meeting for members to read. 
Highlights are a new 3year electricity deal to fix prices. 
Saving of ~£1700 over last two years not having an overseas player. 
Disability cricket with associated grants, coaching and schools liaison. Surrey v Hants match planned @ Rowledge CC. 
Cashless bar a positive. 
Additional expenditure will be required on new membership database and video live streaming technology.
Proposed – David Gill
Seconded – Haidee Goodwin

6. To elect the President of the Club, upon nomination of the Committee



David Metcalfe to become President of Rowledge CC.
Davis has been a ‘rock to Carl’ and 2nd President in Carl’s time as Chairman and a regular attendee al all games.. 

Proposed – Carl Baker

Seconded – Tim Wheatley

7. To elect the Vice Presidents, Honorary Members






	Bob Blightman

Dave Vasey

Dr William Nichols

Ian Carter

Shaun Bradbery

Rupert Kinnersly

Lenka Drablow
	Joe Yates

Tony Field

Wyatt Ramsdale

Jennie Brinsden

Ruth Ahmed

Caz Callum

Lynley Griffiths


Carl Baker to propose New Vice President – David Gill
Re-election of Vice-Presidents en-bloc plus new Vice President

Proposed – Haidee Goodwin

Seconded – Richard Westaway

8. To elect the Chairman of the Club








Tim Wheatley proposed the re-election of Carl Baker as Chairman which was unanimously agreed.

Proposed – Tim Wheatley
Seconded – Unanimous from the club
9. To elect the Management Committee of the Club





Current



Proposed 2022 

General Secretary


Tim Wheatley

    
Becky King

Hon Treasurer



Richard Westaway
   
Richard Westaway

Facilities Manager


Chris Yates

    
Chris Yates

Child Welfare Officer


Christine Bellenger
    
Christine Bellenger 
Marketing Manager


Haidee Goodwin
    
Haidee Goodwin 

Cricket Secretary


Jim Marshall    

   
Tim Wheatley

Senior Cricket Officer


Vacant
        


Vacant

Youth Manager



Vacant  

   
Vacant

Junior Manager



Mike Hinchcliffe                  
Mike Hinchcliffe 

Ad-hoc supporting posts – non-voting

Projects Manager - P Brinsden

Club Ambassador – D Lloyd
  Team Selection Manager – R Fulham
Proposed – Bill Nichols
Seconded – Haidee Goodwin
10. To elect the Captains for the 2022 season







The following are Nominated Captains for 2021 – Jim to read and propose

Team


Captain



Vice Captain

Mens 1st X1

Ben Wish


TBA

Mens 2nd X1

Chris Yates Jnr / Ian Metcalfe

Mens 3rd X1

Chris Norris / Rupert Preece

Ladies X1

Haidee Goodwin

TBA

Village Cup

TBA



TBA

Proposed – Tim Wheatley

Seconded – Richard Fulham
11. To fix subscriptions for the 2022 season







The Committee proposes that the Subscriptions for the year 2022 are as follows:

Senior Section

· Senior Men’s Team Playing Member 




£145 

· Senior Men’s Team Playing Member not in full employment   

£90

· Senior Ladies Team






£90

· Senior Playing Members aged 18-24 in full employment


£90

· Student Member






£90

· Social Member






£40  

Family Membership - 






£240 maximum
Junior Section 


· Year Group Reception to Year Group 3 - 



£75  

· 4 to under 18 years (inclusive) 





£95
(includes venue hire, match fees for Junior/Youth Matches)  


· Social Member 






£40  

Note:  All ages are calculated as at 1st September of the previous year. (NB: For Parents/Guardians with children or young adults in the Junior/Youth Section there must be at least one Adult Social Membership per family unit)
MATCH FEES these remain unchanged     Note on fees - Village cup free
Saturday          Sunday

· Senior Playing:       
£10 
     
£5
· Senior playing (18-24) 
 £ 5
   
£3
· Ladies Playing
            
   -
       
£5

· Ladies Playing (18-24) 
   -  
       
£5

· Youth- (Playing Senior)
 £ 5
       
£3
Proposed – Mike Hinchcliffe

Seconded – Tim Wheatley
12. To elect the Independent Examiner








To be approved bt Carl Baker in due course
13. To consider any other business at the Chairman’s discretion





David Gill acknowledged Carl Baker’s efforts for club.
Bill Nichols offered his support regarding the development fund, new pavilion, grants and discussions with Waverley Council.
14. To close the meeting
Meeting closed at 19:48








